Information for Purchasing Pre-Sale Specialty License Plate Vouchers

· Senate Bill 364 will go into effect October 1, 2022. However, pre-sale vouchers will begin once the programming is completed and added to the motor vehicle database. For example, if the programming for the specialty license plates isn’t available until October 5, 2022, the 24-month period would be October 5, 2022 – October 4, 2024.

· The organizations have 24 months for 3,000 vouchers to be sold for their license plate. The presale period will be extended by an additional 24 months if the minimum sales requirement has not been met at the end of the first 24 months.

· Once all requirements have been met, the department will place the initial order for the specialty license plate. When the plates are manufactured, they will be sent to the county tax collector offices.

· Upon deauthorization of the license plate or if the plate has met the presale requirement but has not been issued, the purchaser of the voucher may apply for a refund.

· At the conclusion of the presale period and the 3,000 vouchers have not been sold, the specialty license plate will be deauthorized and we will discontinue development of the plate and discontinue issuance of the presale vouchers.

· A limit of 135 specialty license plates is also in effect. Once it is reached, specialty license plates will be issued in the order they appear in Florida Statute 320.08058, provided the organization has met the presale requirement.

· Anyone can purchase a voucher. However, the Receiving Customer must have a vehicle in their name, as owner or co-owner, to redeem the voucher.

· When someone wants to purchase a voucher, they need to tell the clerk which specialty license plate voucher they would like to purchase.

· If they are buying the voucher for themselves, they are the Purchasing and Receiving Customer. They will need to provide their name and date of birth or driver license number or license plate number.

· If they are buying the voucher for someone else, they will be the Purchasing Customer; the Receiving Customer is the person they are giving the voucher to. They will need to provide their name and date of birth, driver license number or license plate number as the Purchasing Customer and the name, date of birth or driver license number or license plate number of the Receiving Customer.

· The voucher fee is the specialty license plate fee $25, processing fee $5, service fee and branch fee $3. The voucher fee is $33.00.

· When the transaction has been processed, the customer will receive a Specialty License Plate Voucher Receipt.

· Third party websites are NOT associated with the Department. They do not have access to our motor vehicle database and cannot process the voucher purchases.

· Presale vouchers must be processed through the motor vehicle database to count, which is through a Florida Tax Collector office or license plate agency only.

· Pre-sale vouchers do not expire.

